
Good morning, 
 
Ledge Light Health District conducted routine bathing water sampling on Monday, June 20, 
2022.  All sample results were below the bacterial action levels set by the State of 
Connecticut except:  
 

Green Harbor Beach - New London. 
  
The above listed area with elevated bacteria results was posted with a swimming advisory on 
Tuesday June 21, 2022, and re-sampled on Wednesday, June 22, 2022.  Results were within 
acceptable limits and the swimming advisory has been lifted. 
   
No swimming advisories or closures are currently in effect for any LLHD monitored beaches. 
  
Please be aware that rain or other contamination events occurring before the Monday morning 
sampling may have contributed to elevated bacterial counts, especially in areas subject to 
storm water runoff (storm drainpipes or extensive impervious surfaces) or low water turnover 
(inland bathing areas).  These areas are particularly vulnerable to increased bacterial counts 
following rainfall.  We recommend those individuals responsible for the bathing areas take 
these events into consideration.  
  
For a list of beach locations, please visit http://llhd.org/beaches or call us with any questions at 
(860) 448-4882. 
 
Enjoy the weekend everyone!  It's going to be a hot one; hope you can get to the water to cool 
off! 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Danielle Holmes, REHS/RS 
Sanitarian II 
 

http://llhd.org/beaches

